TOWN OF ARLINGTON



Mt. Pleasant Cemetery
70 Medford Street, Arlington, MA 02474
Telephone: 781-316-3276
Fax: 781-316-3280
www.arlingtonma.gov

The Minutes of the Arlington Cemetery Commission November 8, 2017

Present: Commissioners Michele Hassler, Bill McCarthy, Brian Hasbrouck, DPW Director, Mike Rademacher, DPW Op. Manager, Dan Warren and Cemetery Supervisor, Jason Jones

Meeting opened at 9:00 am Approved minutes from October 11, 2017 Seven (7) deeds were signed

Michele gave a CPA update. Ray Dunetz was awarded the Old Burying Ground study and the tombs at Mt. Pleasant Cemetery.

Chapel doors; there is an estimate from Home Depot. Mike would like another estimate and we will find out more info on who did the Jarvis House door.

Stonework; Kevin Duffy of Line and Stone has straightened many stones at Old Burying Ground and Mt. Pleasant as well as cleaning the Police, Fire and AFSCME monument. He will continue working at the Old Burying Ground.

Benches; Mike will look into ADA compliance for the columbarium bench and we will talk more about the replacement benches on Center Ave.

We discussed placing markers on the road side to assist with plowing. Wooden stakes will probably work best.

Cemetery Commission Meeting November 08, 2017 Page 2

EE section; still looking for a solution to cars parking off the road. Hold off on placing boulders there. Wooden rail may be a possibility?

Tree removal; caution tape will be removed and the remainders of the trees are still scheduled to be removed over the winter.

HH section; engineering will take new GPS shots of the field, hopefully by Christmas.

We will mark out the area where the Fire monument was moved from for single graves, flat marker only.

Flower circle; area will have marker pins placed for single graves, flat marker only. Is it possible to place the trees that are there on the map?

Street signs; Jason will do a walk through with the sign shop and Bill will note where signs should be. Color will be decided.

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 am. Next meeting will be December 13, 2017.

Respectfully submitted Jean Smith